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Place Select Committee 
 
A meeting of Place Select Committee was held on Monday, 20th July, 2015. 
 
Present:   Cllr Nigel Cooke(Chairman), Cllr Derrick Brown(Vice-Chairman), Cllr Sonia Bailey, Cllr Evaline 
Cunningham, Cllr Sylvia Walmsley (Vice-Cllr Philip Dennis), Cllr Ken Dixon, Cllr Maurice Perry, Cllr Rachael 
Proud, Cllr Bill Woodhead 
 
Officers:  Richard McGuckin, Mike Chicken, Joanne Roberts (Economic Growth and Development Services 
Division), Graham Birtle, Jenna McDonald (LDS) 
 
Also in attendance:   Cllr David Rose (Cabinet Member for Regeneration and Transport) 
 
Apologies:    
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Evacuation Procedure 
 
The evacuation procedure was noted.  
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Declarations of Interest 
 
There were no declarations of interest. 
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Draft Minutes of the meeting held on 15 June 2015  
 
Consideration was given to the draft minutes of the meeting held on 15 June 
2015. 
 
AGREED that the minutes be approved. 
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Scrutiny Review of Boundary Signs 
 
Members considered information on the Scrutiny Review of Boundary Signs. 
Key points were highlighted as follows:  
 
- There were 26 Stockton-On-Tees boundary signs across the Borough located 
at the boundaries of Middlesbrough, North Yorkshire, Darlington, Hartlepool and 
Durham.  
 
- Signs were also in place within the highway for the town boundaries of 
Billingham, Thornaby and Yarm in addition to rural villages. It was highlighted 
that these signs were provided and maintained by the relevant town/parish 
council. 
 
- In relation to current legislation, Members heard that the Traffic Signs 
Regulations and General Directions 2002 prescribed the detail of signs on the 
highway.  
 
- It was highlighted that the Traffic Signs Regulations and General Directions 
(TSRGD) was currently being revised by the Department for Transport.  
 
- In 1996 the abolition of Cleveland County Council saw the duties of the Lord 
Lieutenant divided between Durham and Yorkshire for Ceremonial purposes in 
Stockton.  
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- Members were presented with possible locations for historic County signs in 
addition to information based on river crossing boundaries. 
 
Members raised the following points/questions:  
 
- Members asked for reasons why SBC did not advertise events such as SIRF 
on Highway Boundaries. It was heard that while advertisement opportunities 
existed, there were statutory regulations in place which restricted the levels of 
advertisements.  
 
- It was asked whether SBC would consider evidence from Town and Parish 
Councils during the Scrutiny Review of Boundary Signs. Members heard that a 
discussion took place at a tri-partite meeting regarding input from Town and 
Parish Councils, it was decided that formal consultations would take place once 
the legislation was released but if representation was made to the committee it 
would be taken as evidence for the review.  
 
AGREED:  
1. That the Scope and Project Plan be agreed. 
 
2. That the information be noted. 
 

5 
 

Work Programme 
 
The Committee gave consideration to the Work Programme.  
 
AGREED that the Work Programme be noted. 
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Chair's Update 
 
The Chair provided no update. 
 

 
 

   


